
 

July 2010 City Calendar 
July 1      7:00pm Green Committee Meeting  

July 1      8:00pm Library Meeting (in Literacy Center)  

July 5     City Offices Closed – Independence Day  

July 6           7:00pm City Council Meeting  

July 8           6:30pm Planning Commission Meeting 

July 15         8:30am Economic Development Meeting  

July 20         7:00pm City Council Meeting 

July 23         City Offices Closed – Pioneer Day 

     Regularly scheduled City Meetings are held at the Community Center 

Building, 125 West Community Center Way (400 North).   

 

 

MAYOR: 

BRIAN J. WALL 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: 

BEN CHRISTENSEN 

MICHAEL COBIA 

RYAN FARNWORTH 

JIM LUNDBERG 

MICHAEL NELSON 

 

Mayor’s Message 
Some Recent Big Win’s for Mapleton City 

     First: This past Month, the Mountainland Association of 

Governments (MAG) Technical Advisory Committee (composed of 

the planners and engineers from the member cities) recommended 

funding for the Mapleton Lateral Canal Parkway Trail.  The total 

funding pool available for all of the cities was $22.1 million, and there 

were $116 million in funding requests.  Mapleton had requested $3.05 

million originally to fund the whole Lateral Canal Trail project, but 

the Technical Advisory Committee asked us to phase the trail, and 

recommended that we receive $2.33 million, which would cover the 

trail project from 1600 North to Main Street on the South side of. At 

the following MAG Meeting, with all of the County Mayors and 

County Commissioners voting, Mapleton was successful in being 

awarded a grant of $2.33 million dollars.  Mapleton City will now be 

looking at other ways to fund the remaining portion of the trail 

through construction cost savings, use of impact fees, additional grant 

money, and other city funding options. The money will be given to 

Mapleton City in two parts, engineering costs in 2013, and 

construction costs on 2014. 

     Second: Arising from ongoing discussions with representatives of 

the Central Utah Project, the city's consultant engineers, RB&G, 

Mapleton City was advised recently that it has been awarded the $8.2 

million grant to begin construction of the Mapleton irrigation pond 

and the connection to the Mapleton Canal. With the Central Utah 

Project staff acting as agent for the Department of the Interior, we 

have confirmation that the value of pre-purchased assets, dry piped 

roads and the irrigation pond has reduced the city's matching grant 

cash obligation from $3 million to approximately $1.2 million. 

     Third: The release of the $1.8 million dollars in capital matching 

grant money has enabled the city to review its position for proceeding 

with the construction of the proposed new Public Safety Building. 

This building would be located on the site of the former police station, 

library and adjacent property on Main Street, property already owned 

by Mapleton City. The architect's drawing for the building design was 

completed last summer and would be used for the bidding process. 

Mapleton City Council has approved the process to proceed through 

the bidding process to allow the city to better understand the current 

day costs for building the facility.  A bid will be considered for 

approval at the July 20
th

 Council Meeting. 

     Fourth: Congratulations to former Mayor and City 

Councilmember Jim Brady. Governor Gary R. Herbert appointed Jim 

Brady of Mapleton to serve as a district court judge in the state's 

Fourth Judicial District. The Fourth Judicial District serves Juab, 

Millard, Utah and Wasatch counties. Former Mayor Jim Brady was 

recommended unanimously by the State Senate Judiciary 

Confirmation Committee and was confirmed by the Senate on June 

23, 2010.  If you see Jim please congratulate him on his 

accomplishments. 

 
 

Grand Marshall – Leona Jones 

 
     Leona Amy Holder was born in Sunnyside, Utah.  While still 

an infant, the family moved to Provo.  She is the granddaughter 

of a Utah Pioneer and a member of the Daughters of Utah 

Pioneers.  She is a consultant at the Mapleton North Family 

History Center and a temple patron.  Leona graduated from the 

Provo High School, attended the LDS Business College and 

Brigham Young University.  In November 1942, she married 

Carl D. Jones in the Salt Lake LDS Temple.  Six days later, he 

left for the Pacific Theatre of War.  They moved to Mapleton in 

1967.  Leona served as a Den Mother, Scout Merit Badge 

Conselor, LDS Ward Primary President, LDS Ward Relief 

Society President and taught MIA and Sunday School.  She 

enjoyed her volunteer work at the Springville Museum of Arts.  

Leona served with her husband, Carl, when he was called as 

LDS Bishop, LDS Stake President, LDS Mission President of 

the Phillippines Mission, Philippines Cebu Mission, England 

London East Mission, at the first LDS Missionary Training 

Center at the England London Temple.  She is proud of her 

family – 3 sons and daughter-in-law, 15 grandchildren, 27 great 

grandchildren, and one great-great grandchild. 

Business/Commercial Sponsorship 
     This year the City will be inviting local businesses to 

promote/advertise their oganization during the July 24
th

 Parade.  

Application forms for consent to participate can be obtained 

from Lorrie Dibble, Business License Officer, at the City 

Offices, to whom they should be returned to with the $25 

payment by no later than July 15
th

 at 4pm. 
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Contact Numbers 
Mayor:   489-5655   Library:         806-9134 

City Council:  489-5655   Public Works:         489-6253 

City Administration: 489-5655   Emergency:         911                           

Community Development: 489-6138   Dispatch Police, 

Building Inspection: 489-6138       Fire, Ambulance: 489-9421 

Court:   489-7445   Non-emergency:      489-9668 

Recreation:  806-9114   Newsletter:         806-9109 

Recreation Hotline: 367-5069   Senior Citizens:       489-0106 

 

 

24
th

 of July Celebration 
     Come out to the City’s July 24

th
 Celebration this year, and enjoy 

the festivities.  All of the food being provided this year will be 

catered by Landmark Catering.  You can go to the City’s website at 

www.mapleton.org for a schedule of events and registration forms.   

Start thinking now about what kind of entry you will have in the 

Pioneer Day Parade.  Everyone is invited to join the fun.  For more 

information you can contact Bill or Jill Maxfield at 801-489-5366 

or by email at mapleton2010parade@gmail.com by July 4
th

.   

Recreation 

     Visit www.mapleton.org/parksandrecreation.html for more 

information about all our Summer Programs and registration for 

our Fall Sports Programs. 

Summer Reading Program 
     Sign up for the Summer Reading Program at the Bookmobile 

Library.  Grades K-6 (includes children entering Kindergarten this 

fall).  Classes are held every Tuesday starting on June 29
th

.  K-2
nd

 

goes from 9:30am-10:50am and 3
rd

-6
th

 goes from 11am-12:20pm.  

Tuesday, August 3
rd

 will be the closing activity for all children at 

the Mapleton City Park at 10am – prepare to get wet!!! 

Moonlight ½ Marathon 
3

rd
 Annual Fundraiser – August 27, 2010 

     Mapleton’s 3
rd

 Annual Moonlight Half Marathon Fundraiser 

Committee is looking for volunteers.  This year’s event is 

scheduled for Friday, August 27, 2010, and will be raising funds for 

the Mapleton Lateral Canal Parkway Trail.  We are looking for 

individuals willing to help with preparations for the event 

(advertising, food and product donations, sponsors to be on the 

shirt) as well as individuals and/or groups willing to help volunteer 

the day/night of the event.  Anyone interested please email 

moonlighthalf@yahoo.com.  If you are interested in running, get 

further information at www.moonlighthalf.com. 

Senior Citizens 
Thanks 

     The Mapleton Seniors Committee would like to thank Ron 

Duffin for his countless hours of service to the citizens of Mapleton 

as our Chairman.  We appreciate his leadership and everything he 

has done for us.  We wish him well in everything he does in the 

future.  Thanks again Ron!  Diana Stafford and Mary Denna will 

serve as Co-Chair until a new Chair is found.  We would like to 

welcome Donna Bleggi as a new member of the Seniors 

Committee.  She will be helping with the special needs the seniors 

may have. 

“Second Hand Lion” 

     No Potluck will be held in July.  However, the movie “Second 

Hand Lion” will be shown at 1pm on Thursday, July 8
th

 in the 

Multi-Purpose Room. 

Call for Artists 50 and older! 
     Come join painters on Mondays from 12:30pm-3:30pm in the 

Community Center Multi-Purpose Room.  If you have any qustions 

please give Janis Buck a call at 801-489-6932. 

Computers 

     Visit our website at www.mapletonseniors.wordpress.com and 

click on the Computer Room tab.  If you have any questions, Sallie 

Korman will be at the Computer Room on Tuesdays from 10am to 

Noon.   

Garbage Pick-up 
     Garbage will still be picked up on Monday, July 5, 2010 incase 

there is any confusion with the July 4
th

 Allied Waste Holiday 

closures. 

 

 

 

Public Safety 
Animal Control 

     As of July 16, 2010 Mapleton City Animal Control will no longer 

take skunks.  If you have a skunk in a trap you will need to contact a 

professional service that removes wild animals.  You can find a list of 

these services on the Internet.  If you have any questions please call the 

Mapleton Police Department at 801-489-9668. 

Fireworks 

     Fireworks can cause extreme damage when not properly used.  

Please do not set off illegal fireworks as you could be issued a citation.  

The restricted area radius is 1600 South to Highway 89 to 2000 North 

to Main Street to 1600 North to 1200 East and back to 1600 South. 

Mapleton Ambulance 

     Mapleton City would like to thank Grace Nay for her many years of 

service and in particular for the last two years she has served as the 

Mapleton City Ambulance Director.  Grace is a hard worker and a 

dedicated professional who will be missed as Director.  Grace will still 

be a very big part of the ambulance as she continues to work as a 

volunteer. 

Public Works 
Pressurized Irrigation 

     Just a reminder that the pressurized irrigation users are being asked 

to observe the voluntary watering schedule again this year to assure 

everyone has the pressure and water needed.  The city is currently 

working with the Central Utah Project (C.U.P.) to improve our 

pressurized irrigation system which will allow more users in the near 

future.  Please observe the following schedule: 

EVEN NUMBERED HOUSES: 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

ODD NUMBERED HOUSES: 

Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 

SUNDAY CAN BE USED AS A MAKE-UP DAY 

Summer Concerts in the Park 
     The Summer Concerts in the Park is back in action at 7:00pm at 

Memorial Park (Corner or Main/Maple Streets).  If the weather is bad, 

the concert will be held in Memorial Hall, next to the park.  Below is 

the schedule through August, and all concerts are FREE of charge: 

 July 10 – “Wasatch Bones” – Brass Band 

 July 17 – “Moonlight Serenade” – Full band with big band era 

music. 

 July 24 – **To be held at Ira Allan Park** - “Todd, the 

Magician” – Children’s magic show, fun for children of 

all ages 7:00pm-7:30pm and then “Red Desert 

Ramblers” – Bluegrass, Classic Country, and Swing 

8pm-9pm. 
 July 31 – “Mapleton Bluegrass Class” – Children of 

Mapleton. 

 August 7 – “Utah Valley Skyline Chorus” – Barbershop 

Music. 

 August 14 – “Cluff Family Bluegrass” 

 August 28 – “The Black Listeners” – Show Tunes. 
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